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JUNE 2024  

FROM THE PRES-  
Well, it’s here, summertime and a 
plethora of cool stuff to do. One 
of them being volunteer for duty 
at Camaro Superfest 2024. Do not 
let that slip under your radar. 

Just like your Uncle Sam, we need 
you. (and you and you and you, 
etc.) Many hands make the tasks 
and days work fly by with an 
abundance of fun. I can’t stress 
that enough. While you may think 
this is easy, and past Chairs have 
made it look so, it ain’t. 
Hundreds of hours of planning and 
work to get where this show is. 
Thirty-three years of Camaro 
excellence. That’s a whole lot of 

experiences by literally thousands 
of Camaro enthusiasts.  Let’s keep 
the party going and sign up today 
to help out. The link is: 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10
C0C4AA4AB2CA1FAC61-49905823-camaro    
   This month’s meeting will take 
place at Members Chris and Sally 
West’s home. You will need to RSVP 
to them for directions and 
attendance. They have asked that 
we keep their home address out of 

the public eye, and we are 
honoring that. They always provide 
us with the best hospitality so 
plan on bringing your chair and 
sit a spell. See their information 
later in this issue to respond. 
Lots of important stuff to discuss 
at the meeting so please plan on 
attending. 

 
   As always Don has provided so 
many events to attend this season 
that it will be hard to get to 
them all. Nick has made our plans 
for the annual Livonia Barn Show, 
hopefully you can attend that as 
it is one of the best around and 

on grass. A big plus this time of 
year in the summer heat. Lots of 
different cars and plenty of food 
to boot. I distain saying it but 
to time to plan your fall trips. 
NEOCC’s Fall Classic is quickly 
approaching as well as Nationals 
and so many other all Camaro 
shows. Ask Don for any information 
you might need as far as the club 
plans go.  
   Gotta go get ready for a Friday 

evening at Multi Lakes, hope to 
see you there! 
              Snook OUT 
  

CAMARO MEMORIUM 

You are no longer with us, but you 
are not forgotten! 
 Tom Hawke  Karen Lewis  
 Doug Warren  John Glister  
 John VanOrsdal Russ Sarns  
 Rich Worcester     Dan Theriault 
 Vicki Angelosanto  Joan Turon 
 Louis H LaRiche    John Hancock 
They are at peace with our Lord. 

 

MEMBERSHIP NEWS 

We had no new members this past 
month! EMCC Membership currently 
stands at 84.  
THANKS FOR BEING AN EMCC MEMBER!! 
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EMCC MEETING 

Your next EMCC meeting will be on 
Monday, JUNE 17th. The location is 
at Chris & Sally West‘s house. An 
email with the address and 
directions will be sent to members 
a week before the meeting. You 
MUST RSVP to Sally by June 10th, 
so they can get the right amount 
of food!  Email Sally at 
sallyawest@aol.com   Dinner starts 
at 6pm with the meeting starting 
at 7pm. We hope you can attend. 

It’s good to “see” and talk with 
everyone! See you soon! 
 

 
 

EMCC JULY CHRISTMAS 

Due to some extenuating 

circumstances in our family (the 
Denski) we unfortunately are 
canceling "Christmas in July". I 
know this has become a favorite to  
both of us and the club. We feel 
we just can’t afford the time 
needed to make it right. Our 
family just needs our attention 
currently and we must focus on 
that. This is not the end of the 
"Party", only a hiatus for this 
year. Hope you can plan some 

additional fun this summer in its 
place. See you all real soon. 
 

EMCC MEMBER CAR LIST 

PLEASE register your Camaro on our 
web-based database … log on to- 
www.emcamaro.org/ClubCars/Camaros.
asp    If you have questions about 
the database, email Mark. This 
isn’t mandatory, just for fun! 
NOTE!! – we have LOTS of members 
in the registry, but missing many 
pictures! Please email a picture!     
mark@majormicro.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THE CORNER CAMARO 

This month’s Corner Camaro goes to 
Joseph Rawls Jr., EMCC member 120 
and his 2010 SS. Joe’s Camaro has 
the LS3 engine with a 6 speed 
transmission. The black interior 
and the red exterior accent each 
other very nicely!  Thanks Joe for 
being an EMCC member & supporter! 
  ED Note – the Camaro pictured is 
not Joe’s but a google image of a 
black 2010 SS 
  NEXT MONTH – Tom Tomkiewicz 
member 206 and his 1999 base coupe 
with t-tops!  
 

EMCC AT MRT 

Several EMCC members attended the 
MRT open house event in mid-May 
that was rescheduled from late 
April. It was a nice event and 
they had tours of their shop area, 
showing how they do all of the 
custom work. MRT makes hi-perf 
exhaust systems for Camaros and 

many other vehicles.  

 
 

 
 

EMCC BIRTHDAYS!  
Happy Birthday to all of our JUNE 
EMCC Birthdays! See the calendar 
for those names and dates! Hope 
all your birthdays are great! If 
we have missed your birthday, 
we’re sorry! Please email your 
birthday to Roxanne!  
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CAMARO SUPERFEST 2024 
July 12-13-14, 2024 

Multi-Lakes Conservation Club 
Commerce Township, Michigan, USA! 

We are ONE MONTH away....!  
Here’s a look at the weekend... 

 

 
 

 
 
WE NEED YOU!!!!! Please follow the 
attached link to get to the Camaro 
Superfest 2024 Sign Up Sheet. 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10
C0C4AA4AB2CA1FAC61-49905823-camaro  
We need your help in order to make 
this year's show a success. We 
urge you to volunteer for as much 
as you can. 
  If you have any ideas, please 

contact a EMCC Board member. The 
EMCC Board collectively, are the 
chairpersons for the 2024 CSF 
event. Give them your thoughts!   
CSF 2024 is only ONE month away!! 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

EMCC Official events..... 

JUNE 17 – EMCC Meeting –  Chris-Sally 
West House     6pm dinner, 7pm mtg 
 

JUNE 9 – Livonia Barn Show  7am-4pm 
 

OTHER EVENTS-     
June 8 - Wayne Rd Cruise Westland 
June 8.. M1 Cars & Coffee: GM 
  Woodward  Pontiac, MI 8am-11am 
June 8.. Drive One Cars & Coffee 
  Rick's Tire & Wheel 49516 Van  
  Dyke Ave, Shelby Twp  8am-11am 
June 8.. 2024 MI FBody Meet/Greet 
  Heidebreicht Chevrolet 64200 Van  
  Dyke Ave, Washington, MI 9am-3pm 
June 15.. St Micheal’s Cars/Coffee 
  11441 Hubbard, Livonia  8am-12pm 

June 15.. Wayne Masonic Lodge  
  Charity Car Show  37137 Palmer  
  Rd, Westland  9am - 2pm 
June 15-16.. Motor Muster 2024 
  Greenfield Village 20900 Oakwood  
  Blvd, Dearborn   9am - 6pm 
June 15.. Detroit Dragway Reunion 
  Milan Dragway 10860 Plank Rd,   
  Milan, MI  10am - 10pm 

 
June 16.. Mr. Clean/Metrocruisers  
  Father’s Day Show & Swap Meet 
  20900 Dequindre Warren  11am-5pm 
June 17.. Autos for Autism 4pm-9pm 
  Garden City HS  Middlebelt Rd 
June 22.. MCACN Muscle Car Meet Up  
  Gilmore Car Museum 6865 Hickory  

  Rd, Hickory Corners, MI  9am-4pm 
June 22.. Sloan Museum Auto Fair 
  1221 E Kearsley St Flint 9am-5pm 
June 22.. Wings & Wheels - Yankee  
  Air Museum 47884 D St Belleville 
  2pm-6pm 
June 23.. Spark Plugs Car Show 
  James F. Atchison Park 5800  
  Grand River, New Hudson  9am-2pm 
June 28-29-30.. St Ignace Car Show  
  Weekend  St Ignace, MI  7pm-10pm 
June 29.. Fort St Cruise  8am-10pm 

June 29.. Caffeine and Chrome 
  Gateway Classic Cars 15011 S.  
  Commerce Dr, Dearborn  9am-12pm 
June 29.. Bowties on the Hill 
  Waterford Hills Road Racing 4770  
  Waterford Rd, Clarkston 10am-4pm 
June 29.. Ypsi St Rod 50th Classic  
  Car Show  Ford Lake Park  9075 S  
  Huron River Dr, Ypsi   10am-5pm 



Eastern Michigan Camaro Club  
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

President- Paul Denski 
 734-718-2940   emccpres@gmail.com 
V Pres.- Don Jorgensen   
 734-452-9199     emccvp@gmail.com 
Treasurer- Jen Sievert 
 734-945-2516  emcctreas@gmail.com 
Secretary – Roxanne England 
 313-218-3184  emccsecrt@gmail.com 
Member@Large – Chris West 
 248-321-5430  emccmatlg@gmail.com  
 

   OTHER PEOPLE WHO DO STUFF 
Sgt@Arms– Rick Neibert   734-716-

6121        neibertrichard@att.net 

EMCC Charities - Sally West  

 586-904-4029   sallyawest@aol.com   

Board Advisor – Randy Martin 

Events – Don Jorgensen   
 734-452-9199     emccvp@gmail.com 
Newsletter- Barry Hensel  
 734-649-3056 Barry76Lt@wowway.com 
Websites-  Mark Harpootlian 

 248-420-6413  mark@majormicro.com 
Social Media - Bill Linton 
 703-963-2656      bill@lintons.us 
EMCC Women - Denise McPherson 734-
502-8802 kobos.mcpherson@gmail.com 
 

EMCC OFFICIAL STUFF 

The Eastern Michigan Camaro Club 
is a registered non-profit club in 
the State of Michigan, with the 
purpose of promoting fun and 

fellowship between its members, 
other Camaro owners, and promoting 
the Chevrolet Camaro. Our meetings 
are held once a month and are at 
various dates, locations and 
times. Meeting information is in 
our monthly newsletter and 
website. The EMCC sponsor is 
Champion Chevrolet, Howell, MI.   
Dues are only $20 per year! If 
joining after Oct 1, you will be 
good through the following year. 

Membership renewals are also $20 
per year. Membership and dues are 
renewed every January.   
Club web site-  www.emcamaro.org    
Club Address- 6659 Schaefer Rd - 
Suite 1199   Dearborn, MI 48126 
 
 
 
 

FUTURE EMCC EVENTS- 
July ?? – EMCC meet’g 

JULY 12-13-14 – CAMARO SUPERFEST! 
July 19-20 – Camaro Nationals, PA 
July 26-27 – Camarofest 13, KY 
 
FOR MORE CAR SHOWS AND EVENT 
LISTINGS, please go to the 
Cruis’in Media website -  
https://cruisnmedia.com/events-
calendar/    
 

CAMARO FUNNIES! 

 
 

PUN(s) OF THE MONTH: 1) Why does 
the Norwegian Navy have barcodes 
on the sides of their ships? So 
they can Scan-da-navy-in.  2) How 
do you fix a broken pumpkin? With 

a pumpkin patch. 
 
THE LAST WORD(s): 1) You'll never 
believe who I bumped into on my 
way to the eye doctor. Everybody!  
2) Two snails are chatting on the 
sidewalk. "I'll have to cross the 
road soon," one says.  "Well, be 
careful," the other one replies.  
"There's a bus coming in an hour." 
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ST IGNACE SPECIAL 

For those attending the St. Ignace 

Auto Weekend in late June, there 
is a huge special event happening. 
The show is honoring the Chevrolet 
Corvette and has put together a 
panel of GM Designers that had a 
huge impact on the Corvette (and 
Camaro!!). Such huge names as 
Jerry Palmer, John Cafaro, Kirk 
Bennion, and Tom Peters! There is 
also a book about Jon Moss that 
will be available. Please see this 
website for details and tickets... 

https://www.ubmeevents.com/event/8
62e9a09-369c-494b-a5d3-
ea1b4d98d0c6  
 

EMCC CHARITY FUND  
The “Eastern Michigan Camaro Club 
Community Fund” is open to your 
donations. DONATING IS VOLUNTARY!! 
And it is tax deductible! We are 
set-up through the Canton 
Community Foundation. Use their 

website to donate- 
www.cantonfoundation.org  
Make sure you select  The Eastern 
Michigan Camaro Club Community 
Fund in the pull down menu of 
where you want your donation to 
go. Here is another link....   
https://localimpactalliance.org/fu
nds/canton/donor-advised-
funds/the-lariche-family-eastern-
michigan-caramo-club  
THANKS for your support!!  

 

EMCC - LIV BARN SHOW 

Many members have attended the 
annual Livonia Barn Show. This 
year, the 36th annual is on 
Sunday, June 9th. EMCC member NICK 
is the guy that has registration 
forms. Clubs must register early, 
so that is what Nick is doing for 
EMCC members! Then, we’ll all meet 
that morning and go in together, 

so that we can park together. 
Sorry, there is no way to save 
spots for late arrivals! If you 
are going, meet at the Wendy’s on 
Middlebelt and Joy Rds at 7am!!  
Contact Nick at 734—673-7519  or 
GrandpaDominic@yahoo.com   
 

EMCC CHARITY CORNER 
  EMCC is always looking for local 
charities that we can evaluate for 
possibly receiving grant monies 
from our funds via the Canton 
Community Foundation. If you know 
of a local 501(c)3 charity that 
could use some financial 
assistance then contact Sally West 
at sallyawest@aol.com  and she 
will send you the link where the 
charity can apply for a grant. 
   We had another opportunity to 

donate to a local worthwhile 
organization. On Tuesday, June 4th 
we had a check presentation to the 
Bottomless Toy Chest. They provide 
gifts and activities for pediatric 
cancer patients.  We met at their 
warehouse, they told us a little 
about their organization and give 
us a tour of the warehouse. EMCC 
donated $2500!! Thanks to those 
EMCC members that could attend the 
presentation! NOTE – in one year, 
since CSF 2023, EMCC has made 6 
donations, totaling $10,500!! Way 
to go EMCC!!!  
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EMCC SWAP AND SELL 

Swap and Sell items are FREE to 

EMCC members/friends. Email items 
to Barry – barry76Lt@wowway.com  
   FOR SALE: two rally rims 
(typically used on first gens) 
They are 15x8, reproductions with 
two bolt circle patterns, so they 
should fit just about anything. 
They are in excellent condition. 
Asking $20 each. If interested, 
contact MarkHarpootlian@gmail.com  
   FOR SALE - 1999 Camaro hugger 
orange, black convertible top, 

original car, owned since 2003, 
shown at Camaro festival in 2004 
first in class, lots of paper 
work, very nice original car, 
always garaged and covered, 45k 
miles, asking $15,000, will 
entertain any offer,  
Phil (EMCC member) 517-546-0002 or 
philskater3030@yahoo.com  

  
   FREE! – 1992 Camaro service 
manual. Contact Barry – 
barry76Lt@wowway.com  
   FOR SALE - 2012 Camaro OEM 
radio/cd player with instrument 
face panel, unit is in excellent 
condition  $50.  
EMCC member Tom Borg 
734-812-0526   tom@tomborg.com  
  FOR SALE - GM Factory Exhaust 
System, parts off of a 2011 Camaro 

SS, V-8, 6-speed manual trans all 
parts are excellent condition:  
(fits years: 2010 thru 2014): 
(1) Complete one-piece cat-back 
exhaust system, pipes, cross-over, 
mufflers and chrome tips (used for 
about 5,000 miles), 
(2) 1-pair cast iron exhaust 
manifolds (use for about 9,000 
miles), (3) 1-pair Catalytic 

Converters (use for about 9,000 
miles), (4) Non-GM Parts: manifold 
gaskets and bolts. (5) Original 
Air Cleaner and Filter (use for  
less than 5,000 miles) and a 
couple of thermostats. Make Offer! 
Bill Jenkins, EMCC Member 
248-330-7517   20001@msn.com  
   FOR SALE - 1992 Camaro RS it 
has 150k miles, 3.1, V6, 5 speed 
manual. I am asking $8000. The car 
placed 2nd in my class in the 2004 
Camaro Superfest. If you have any 
additional questions, please feel 

free to contact me Bill Mongrain 
586-215-1038 mongrain029@gmail.com  

 
 

EMCC MEETING REPORT 
Our May EMCC meeting was in a new 
place – Art & Jakes Sports Bar in 
Northville. It was a bit loud in 
the place, but nice surroundings. 
The food and service were good. A 
few members drove their Camaros, 
but impending weather had most 
leaving theirs at home. We still 
had a very good turnout of 36 

members! It was great to see Tom 
Tomkiewicz at the meeting! The 
actual meeting started a bit later 
than 7pm with Paul going over some 
CSF items. The big news is that 
the RC cars that Patrick is 
building will be auctioned off 
with the help of Vanguard Auto 
Sales! This will be cool!! Sally 
is looking into a possible 
donation to Gilda’s Club. Don gave 
out an updated events list. Lots 

to do! To close-up the meeting, 
Marc & Nita donated 6 radios that 
can be used on EMCC trips! THANKS! 
With that, we closed the meeting.  
Hope you’re at the next EMCC 
meeting! (Bring a chair!!) 
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EMCC EVENT NEWS 

While there are many events listed 
on the calendar, there are always 
a few that are considered “club” 
events, where we hope more members 
will try to attend those select 
events. Look for separate articles 
on some of these events. For other 
events, please contact DON, our 
Activities Director. For those 
events you are interested in, Don 
will keep track of those and who 
are interested and send out emails 

only to people for those events. 
 

2024 CRUISE NIGHTS 
Here is a partial list of some of 
the MANY weekly cruise nights  
  Every Tuesday- 
*Culvers of Lake Orion Car Cruise 
   4963 Interpark Dr N  4pm-8pm 
*Ukrainian Cultural Ctr Cruise-in  
   26601 Ryan Rd, Warren  5pm-8pm 
  Every Wednesday-  
*Car Meets Detail Garage 5pm-9pm 

   33115 Plymouth Rd, Livonia, MI 
*VFW 6695 Wednesday Cruise Night 
   1426 S. Mill St, Plymouth  
   4:30pm-7:30pm 
*Westside Rod/Custom Cruise Night 
   VFW Post 3323 1055 S Wayne Rd,    
   Westland 4pm - 9:30pm 
  Every Thursday- 
*Brohams at BOVA - VFW Post 9885  
   6440 Hix Rd, Westland 5pm-10pm 
  Every Friday- 
*Multi Lakes Car Cruise  5-9:30pm 

   Multi Lakes Conservation Club    
   3860 Newton Rd, Commerce Twp 
  Every Saturday-  
*Parking at Pasteiner’s  8am-10am 
   33202 Woodward, Birmingham, MI 
*Big Boy of Livonia 6pm-10pm  
   37123 Six Mile Rd, Livonia, MI 
*Martin Technologies 9am - 12pm 
   43100 W 9 Mile Rd, Novi, MI 

For more listings, please go to 

the Cruis’in Media website -  

https://cruisnmedia.com/events-

calendar/  
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EMCC WEARABLES 

Many members have asked about EMCC 
shirts, hats, jackets. We don’t 
have a supplier of these items. 
SO, we suggest you buy what you 
want/need at any store you wish. 
Then bring those items to the next 

EMCC meeting. We’ll then send it 
all to our embroiderer to get them 

customized with the EMCC logo on 
it. We can probably get your name 
stitched on too. The EMCC logo is 
$12-15 to be put on. Your name is 
$3-5 to be stitched. Logo goes on 
left chest, names on right.  

 

 
 

 



 

 

    
 

 

 



 



 

7980 Grissom Parkway, Titusville, FL 32780 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

EASTERN MICHIGAN CAMARO CLUB is sponsored by 

 
EMCC is Co-Sponsored and supported by – Saturn Printing, Loyalty Insurance, Livernois Motorsports, 
National Parts Depot, Cuda Automotive, Lingenfelter Performance Engineering, Ecklers All-Gen Camaro 
Parts,  Corrigan Oil Co., Kidd Co., Vanguard Motor Sales, SLP – Street Legal Perf, Detroit HotRod, Omnex 
Accounting, American Muscle, Ric & Rocky’s Auto Care; NBD Benefits Insurance 
 
EMCC is associated with – WWC- Worldwide Camaro Club, ICC- International Camaro Club, ACA- 
American Camaro Association, USMA- United Street Machine Association  

CHAMPION AUTOMOTIVE – Howell, Michigan

 

 


